
 
 

ARROWHEAD UNION HIGH SCHOOL DISTRICT 
ANNUAL ASBESTOS NOTIFICATION 

2023-24 SCHOOL YEAR 
 
 
As a result of the Asbestos Hazard Emergency Response Act (AHERA), Arrowhead Union High School 
District (AUHSD) was required to develop and implement an Asbestos Management Plan for managing 
asbestos containing building materials (ACBM).  The AUHSD is also required to annually notify all 
parents, guardians, and staff members, as well as organizations representing them, of activities and 
events associated with ACBM.  
 
Beginning in 1988, all buildings owned, leased, or “under the control of” the AUHSD were inspected by 
Environmental Protection Agency (EPA) accredited inspectors, with building material samples analyzed 
by an independent laboratory.  Based on the inspection, the AUHSD prepared and the state approved a 
comprehensive management plan for managing ACBM. 
 
An accredited inspector performs periodic “surveillance” every 6 months on areas that contain ACBM. A 
comprehensive re-inspection by an accredited inspector of all ACBM is performed every 3 years. This 
year, the AUHSD contracted with Environmental Management Consulting, Inc. (EMC) to perform the 
latest re-inspection(s).  
 
It is our policy to be in full compliance with AHERA and maintain a safe environment for all students, staff, 
and public. All ACBM found within the AUHSD has been identified, with location and condition assessed.  
Any areas noted as being in moderate to poor condition will be properly repaired or removed by the 
AUHSD. 
 
In the past year the District conducted the following ACBM removal activities: 

• Asbestos containing building materials (ACBM) associated with the 2023 Autos 
Remodeling and HVAC replacement. 

The following ACBM activities are planned for the 2023-24 year:  
 

• Asbestos containing building materials (ACBM) associated with the Arrowhead  
Maintenance Barn Demolition. (July - 2023) 

 
The AUHSD requires that all new building materials are asbestos free. All contractors hired to perform 
work on AUHSD property are notified regarding the location of ACBM in which they may come in contact. 
 
A copy of the Asbestos Management Plan is available for your review in the District office. 
 
Any questions related to the AUHSD Asbestos Management Plan or the presence of ACBM should be 
directed to the Districts Designated Person, Mr. Kevin Lipscomb at (262) 369-3611, extension 4109. 
       
Mr. Kevin Lipscomb 
AUHSD Designated Asbestos Coordinator 

 

The Arrowhead Union High School District 

South Campus/District Office North Campus 

700 North Avenue 800 North Avenue 
Hartland, Wisconsin 53029 Hartland, Wisconsin 53029 
(262) 369-3611 (262) 369-3612 

 www.arrowheadschools.org 
  

District Office Fax (262) 367-7406 
South Campus Office Fax (262) 367-4693  •  Office of Student and Staff Learning Fax (262) 367-2014 

North Campus Office Fax (262) 369-0996  •  Activities Office Fax (262) 367-1870 

http://www.arrowheadschools.org/

